North Tartan Newsletter March 2015

# **NORTH TARTAN NEWS**

### WE SUPPLY THE NAME, YOU SUPPLY THE GAME!

#### **NCAA Official Visit**

No earlier than the Thursday following the NCAA Division I Women's Basketball Championship game of the PSAs junior year in high school.

WHAT is an Official Visit?

According to the NCAA, an official visit is when a prospective student-athlete visits a college campus paid for by the school. This includes travel / transportation to and from the school, room, meals, and entertainment expenses (three admissions to a home game). However, the school is not allowed to pay for your parent's visit too. All expenses are for the studentathlete. PSAs are only allowed to take five official visits total to different colleges. It is also very important that you have taken your (TEST) and complete your online registration at:

www.eligibilitycenter.org



## Healthy and Ready...

The entire North Tartan staff has been working for months to set up the 2015 season. Gyms have been rented, contracts have been signed, uniforms have been ordered, tournaments have been paid for, hotels have been reserved, and the list goes on and on. The best part is there is an irreplaceable energy that continues throughout emails, tweets, phone calls and personal contact. Everyone is revving up for North Tartan 2015!

One of the most exciting changes that happened in the off-season was the enhancement in our web provider. Our <a href="www.northtartan.com">www.northtartan.com</a> site is now a tool that will be depended upon to inform athletes and families of pertinent North Tartan news, practice schedules, tournament information, and travel accommodations. Along with up to date information will be added to our site and you will be able to access it from any of your hand held devices.

As the last few weeks wind down please make sure you have

North Tartan Newsletter March 2015



## JORDAN BRAND CLASSIC INVITEE

Congrats on your selection as part of this year's Jordan Brand Classic! This is the first time Jordan Brand has had a women's All-American game. We've created an exclusive image for you to let your family, friends, and followers know that you'll be headed to Brooklyn in April to rock with the Jordan Brand in this special event

## NCAA RECRUITING CHART for Division I Women's Basketball

112 recruiting-person days during academic year.

- Not more than seven recruiting opportunities (contacts and evaluations) per year.
- Practice / competition site restrictions
- All communication prohibited during the July evaluation periods
- Evaluations at nonscholastic events and noninstitutional camps or clinics that occur on a Division I campus are prohibited.

completed all of the proper information when registering. Please make sure you have sent in your AAU card and registered under our (North Tartan) club.

Scott Dekart and Matt Stueber have already passed along information for April events and are beginning the process of hotel accommodations / room blocks and travel arrangements for June and July. Please, stay on top of their requests.

DID I MENTION... Practice begins in 4 weeks (APRIL)!!!

#### **NORTH TARTAN SKILLZ**

**WEDNESDAY NIGHTS (MAY 6, 13, 20, 27)** - free for all North Tartan athletes! Colin Powell Center in Minneapolis (6:30-8:30)! Your skill level will be tested!

### 10 in the BIG 10

Hope you are watching all the action in the BIG 10 Tournament. Presently there are TEN (10) North Tartan alumni continuing their careers at IOWA, MINNESOTA, NORTHWESTERN AND MINNESOTA! In 2016 Sam Trammel will take her talents to Michigan, Alex Wittenger will show her skills at Illinois, and adding her pizzaz Hannah Stewart will join Iowa.

